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Common Rootes
Greetings from your new club president!  Although a lot of you might know me, some of the newer members probably don’t, so let me take a paragraph and introduce myself to you.  
Unlike many of you, we have only owned one Sunbeam.  We bought our Tiger in 1976 and joined PTC the following year.  I was president of the club for two different terms in the late 70’s and early 80’s.  When we bought it, our Tiger was BRG and we immediately gave it the first of three silver paint jobs (obviously I like silver).   We installed seat belts on the package tray and for many years our two children traveled with us to the Sunbeam meets around the Northwest.  We also own a 2001 Corvette Z06, and for the past 4-5 years I have been active in leadership roles in the Corvette Marque Club of Seattle, and that has hindered our participation in PTC.  
I want to thank Larry Atkisson and his officers for their leadership of the club for the past several years.  The club has meant a lot to us for the past 32 years and we wanted to be sure it would continue as Larry stepped down.  
Each January 1st, I carefully reset the trip odometer of the Tiger.  The past couple years, I am ashamed to admit that I didn’t exceed 300 miles for either year.  So I had to ask myself why do we still own the car if we aren’t going to use it?  Well the first thing I did this summer was to spend a few dollars to bring back the reliability of the past when it seemed the car ran no matter what I did.  So my goal in the coming year is to use the car as it was intended, and that means to drive it.  I want to get the club out to do more driving and participate in events.  A few that come to mind would include the Tulip Rallye in April, the car corral at the NW Historics Vintage Races July 4th weekend, the ABFM in Bellevue in late July, the Rootes Rendezvous, and the Harold LeMay open house in late August.  I even understand there is some talk of Rallye in the Valley (Canada) coming back next year. We have done all these events in past years, but many we haven’t done for at least a decade.  I talked to several people at the September club meeting that have never been to the LeMay open house.  This is the largest private car collection in the world and it is right in our backyard.  While half of the collection is normally available for touring, only at the August open house is the house collection open for viewing.  If you have never been, you might ask what kind of a collection I would have at the old farmhouse.  Well it is building after building. Many buildings have two levels with elevators for the cars.  I am afraid that once the museum by the Tacoma Dome is built, the open house will be discontinued, so we only have a year or two left to see the collection as it is now.  
Most important, I want to have fun with my car and with the other club members.  If you have other ideas of things we can do as a club, please let me, or the activity chairs, know of your ideas.  There is one thing I want to be sure of in the coming year.  I do NOT want to approach next October and wonder why did I not get the Sunbeam out enough this year.  From all our earlier years we have learned that the cars do wash up well and since we live in the Northwest, we are going to get wet once in awhile.  So please join Judy and me in activities in the coming year.  See you on the road…  
Kevin Jewell
Editor’s Report
“PacificTigerClub.com” is now up and running.  The site is still under construction, so please be patient as we go through the process of sorting things out.  The password square on the opening page is for the site administrator and should disappear soon.  You should be able to get into the various tabs and if you notice any issues please email us and let us know.
It is our intention to add old newsletters as well as feature a different club member’s car on the front page.  The feature cars will of course depend on whether club members send us a picture and profile.  Digital photos should be no larger than 600 X 900 and you can give us as much detail as you wish.  Jim Leach has been kind enough to send me a ton of photos and articles to include – it will just be a matter of time to get it done.  Your input is vital to the success of this site so please send your contributions and comments.
Mike & Kathryn
Secretary’s Report
The AGM meeting was called to order by Larry Atkisson who thanked Dave Dunn for helping him with cooking the burgers and hot dogs – particularly considering the leak in the front of the grill and the burns both received.  
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Thanks also went out to all who helped with the planning, set up and take down of the dinner.  There was a lot of food and no one went home hungry.   The meeting at the Hansville Yacht Club community center was a success, with 35 members attending.   Not many Rootes cars attended due to the rain.
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The club officers for the next year were introduced; 
Mike Clark and Kathryn Fitzgerald vice-president and newsletter editors, 
Budd Bennion membership, 
Larry and Eileen Ingersoll activities, 
Bob Bennion treasurer, 
Jim Clark secretary and 
Kevin Jewel as our new president.
Kevin talked about the coming year and how he’d like to see more driving as a club.  Kevin would like to plan some rallies and museum visits, like the Lemay open house.  If anyone has some ideas for some rallies or scenic drives, let Kevin know.  The club’s web site is up and running and still under construction at www.pacifictigerclub.com  Prizes were given and desserts were enjoyed.
Meeting was adjourned.    
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Jim C
2008-2009 Executive and Officers
President: 
Kevin Jewell

12120 – 202nd Ave. SE

Woodinville, WA 98077-5639

425-885-0103

kevinj@olyprecast.com
VP/Newsletter 
Kathryn Fitzgerald/Mike Clark

4723 Woodside Place

West Vancouver, BC V7S 2X5

Tiger2@telus.net
Secretary:
Jim Clark

17711 – 10th Ave. NW

Shoreline, WA 98177

206-533-1187

jwclark2@comcast.net
Treasurer:
Bob Bennion

37904 Fawn Rd NE.

Hansville, WA 98340

360-638-1992

904star@centurytell.net
Chairpersons
Activities:       Larry & Eileen Ingersoll
                        29206 61st Ave S
                        Auburn, WA 98001
                        253-946-0762
                        Laingersol@aol.com
Membership:  Budd Bennion
                        14720 30th NE
                        Seattle, WA 98155
                        206-364-8478
                        budd.bennion@comcast.net
Historian:        Brett Simpson
                        10005 SE 267th St.
                        Kent, WA 98031
                        253-859-5096
                        brsjal1@comcast.net
Are you buying, selling or trading? Email us at Tiger2@telus.net
CALENDAR OF EVENTS
October 2009
	Sun

	Mon

	Tues

	Wed

	Thurs
1
	Fri
2
	Sat
3

	  4
	5
	6
	7
	8
	    9
	10
 

	  11
	12
	     13
	14
	15
	16
	17


	  18
	19
	20
	21
	22
	23
	24


	  25

	26
	27
	28
	29
	30
	31


November 2009
	Sun
1
	Mon
2
	Tues
3
	Wed
4
	Thurs
5
	Fri
6
	Sat
7


	8

	9
	10
	11
	12
	    13
	14 

	    15

	16
	    17
	18
	19
	20
	    21
  

	22

	23
	24
	25
	26
	27
	28


	29

	30
	
	
	
	
	


December 2009
	Sun
     
	Mon

	Tues
1
	Wed
2
	Thurs
3

	Fri
4
	Sat
5

	6

	7
	8
	9
	10
	11
	12
PTC Hlday
Pty

	13

	14
	    15
	16
	17
	18
	19

	20

	21
	22
	23
	24
	25
	26

	27

	28
	29
	30
	31
	
	


Enjoy Fall Foliage in Maple Valley and South King County
Saturday, Oct. 24; 2-4pm
 
It’s that time of year again – time for our annual Last Dash, final club drive of the season.  PTC member Craig Burlingame has offered to lead out the Last Dash this year in honor of his late wife, Nancy.  She always enjoyed this drive. 
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Craig has acquired a NEW 1959 Hillman Minx and is anxious to show it to fellow club members.  If you'd like to stop in and see Craig's All-Rootes Garage and help him pick which of his 3 Rootesmobiles to drive you're welcome to rendezvous at his house at 1:15 or so.  3265 W. Lk. Sammamish Parkway. SE - Bellevue 98008.
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We will travel through some lovely back roads of south King County in time to the changing season.  The approximate 1 ½ -2 hour drive will start at the Triple X Root Beer Drive-In (just off I-90 at Front Street in Issaquah).  We plan to meet at 2pm and leave by 2:15.  If the Tiger turnout is good we’ll swing up Tiger Mountain Road (a short paved road along the western edge of Tiger) to honor its namesake.  We’ll wind through Maple Valley and on into Black Diamond.  We plan to arrive around 4pm at the Black Diamond Bakery and our monthly PTC meeting will be held there at that time.
 
Craig Burlingame
425-641-5666 for more info or mightyminx@comcast.net
One of our members needs assistance: I am a member of PTC and my mechanic just completed a rebuild on the Stromberg's on my 1966 Sunbeam Alpine; everything was good for about 100 miles and but now I am having problems with them leaking again.  My mechanic is taking another look at the needles and jets again as of the writing of this email. We are also considering inserting a fuel filter in the fuel line (between the fuel pump and the connection to the carbs). We also want to replace the fuel line from the fuel pump to the carbs because the current line is heavy black plastic that is aged and may be breaking down and adding dirt to the carbs.  
.
Would any of you talented folks have any advice for making this change?  I did receive some good advice from Rick at Sunbeam Specialties with regard installing using a fuel filter (not those little clear plastic one, but a good metal one that looks like a crushed tin can?) in the line just before the carbs.  However, I am also interested in your feedback, experience, etc. if you have made changes of this nature.  
.
Any suggestions or information you may be able to provide is most appreciated, and thank you in advance for your help.  Please respond to this email address instead of my Yahoo account.  
Donna M. Rudiger        >^..^< 
[donna.m.rudiger@boeing.com]
PTC HOLIDAY PARTY
Date:  Saturday, December 12, 7:00 PM
Location:  16108 SR 9 SE Snohomish, WA 98296
Please RSVP to pahmeier@verizon.net
As usual, this is a pot luck event.  BYOB and please also bring:
Last name A-H
Appetizer or salad
                  I-O

Hot dish
                  P-Z
Dessert
PTC 2009 Meeting Schedule
December 12th – Holiday Party @ Max & Kathryn Pahmeier’s
We need your help!  If you know of any Sunbeam Events, please contact your Activities Co-coordinator and we’ll get it in the newsletter.
Want to avoid mail delays? Receive your next issue of the PTC Newsletter emailed to you on-line. Contact us at Tiger2@telus.net with your email address
We want to hear your great stories! Do you have a great story to share? Send us the details with your photos. Let us know!
DO WE HAVE YOUR CURRENT ADDRESS AND EMAIL?  HELP US KEEP OUR RECORDS UP TO DATE AND SEND YOUR CHANGES TO BUDD OR THE EDITOR.
Do you have an interesting tech tip to share with the readers? We are always interested in any submissions.
We want to hear from you! Share your stories with the PTC members. We are always interested in any submissions. 
Renewing your membership?
Members are asked to observe their renewal dates on each month’s address label. The date indicates when your dues are due to continue receiving the PTC Newsletter.  Please send all membership correspondence to Budd at:  14720 30th NE, Seattle, WA. 98155 (206)364-8478 or via email: budd.bennion@comcast.net.
Annual Membership fee $32.00 US/35.00 Foreign for foreign members.
Canadian Funds Payment to PTC
We ask each Canadian member to calculate the current exchange rate into US funds. Example: dues today $35.00USD=38.50 CAD (based on 10% exchange rate)
Make payment payable to Pacific Tiger Club and we will process via our bank. Exchange rates are constatntly changing.  For assistance you may use the following website:http://www.xe.com
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TECH TIP
Distributor shaft repair for Hillman and Alpine:
A few months ago I had my Hillman Husky towed home.  This was the first time ever event since I have own the car that I purchased in 1971.  What I could tell before I got it to my garage was the distributor shaft would spin around no longer connected to the driving oil pump.  The Hillman and Alpine engine block are the same so Alpine owners take note.  (Tiger/Alpine owners barrowed the Husky frame, Alpine owners barrowed the Hillman engine block).  
  When I pulled out the distributor the end of the shaft has a bar that fits into a slot in the oil pump.  This bar was no longer square and had a chewed up portion that when RPM increased would climb up the oil pump slot and change the timing and in my case got so bad that it forced the distributor up and out of the driving slot completely.  I had a old distributor with a good male end and square bar so I had a shop press out the pin holding this end piece and replace it with the new. Yea, I could have pounded on the pin myself but I did not want to damage any parts and I wanted to make sure it maintained a tight fit. (Cost me $14) 
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Now back together the car has more power that it has in years.  Little did I know that the timing changed as the RPM increased.  I would time the engine at 700-900 RPM thinking I had the timing set per specifications.  Lately, for over a year, I have been complaining of the cars lack of power and was contemplating putting in an Alpine engine with its more HP.  But now I am enjoying my “new” engine and it new found HP.
 Budd Bennion
 1960 Hillman Husky
Profile your car!
We would like to have a profile of your car, even if everyone knows who you are. Please email your profile to Mike & Kathryn.  New to the PTC, Let us know the details, as we would like to do a feature article on your car!
Vintage Racing
2010 SOVERN EVENT   CALENDAR
Yet to be posted.
All vintage events sponsored by SOVREN. More info for these and other NW vintage events can be found at: http://www.sovren.org/
We want to hear your great stories! Do you have a great story to share? Send us the details with your photos. Let us know!
Want to avoid mail delays? Receive your next issue of the PTC Newsletter emailed to you on-line. Contact us at Tiger2@telus.net with your email address
FOR SALE:
1963 Sunbeam Alpine - $14,500.00 (Clackamas, OR.)
1963 Sunbeam Alpine (English) car. Orange / Sunset Red color with matching aluminum hardtop. Chrome wire wheels and a SS luggage rack make this car a real show stopper. A great runner and touring unit with a 1725, 4 cylinder engine with 32-36 Weber carburetor, 105 amp chrome alternator, 5 blade light gage cooling fan. 4 speed with Overdrive.

Like new steering joints and wheel bearings. New exhaust system, oil cooler and all running gear has less than 10,000 miles since new overhaul. Tires are in good condition and all electrics work, even has an optional back up light. All glass is in very good condition, the Plexiglas in the hard top has some scratches. It has a professional built roll bar mounted into the lower frame. The hard top is removable, and has a like new soft top stored inside. . Serious interest only please! Cash speaks. 
Please call for an appointment.  I can send a CD with video and photos.
503-698-7549 
1966 SUNBEAM TIGER MARK 1A
Serial# B382002277   JAL # 662297
Color Code 86  Current Color – Forest Green
Engine # 7172B19KC (260 Cubic Mostly Stock)  TAQ # 0641, Issued May 2007
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Description and Features:
Former California Car, previously owned in the Los Angeles area.  Original factory hardtop, black.  Black leather interior.  15” Panasport wheels with 2 BF Goodrich G-Force Sport 195/50R15 “V” speed tires (Front) 2 BF Goodrich “G-Force Sport 205/50R15 “V” speed tires (Rear) purchased June 2006, less than 1000 miles.
Upgrades and changes made since 2005 purchase:
Top loader transmission rebuilt and gearing changed from close ratio to wide ratio - High volume oil pump - New radiator with 6 bladed fan - Headers and old Edelbrock style medium riser manifold, ceramic coated - New Centre Force clutch and pilot bearing - New Pertronix ignition with 8mm ignition wires - Rebuild of brake servo and install steel braided lines - New remote oil filter assembly with steel braided hoses - Miscellaneous new rubber seal, grommets etc.  Work was completed in 2007.
Gas tanks and pipes removed, cleaned and coated, July 2006.  2” exhaust system with Magniflow mufflers installed in 2007.  New Carter fuel pump installed, 2007.  New wood dash board with cubby door - New cubby box - New wiring harness and cleanup of wiring under hood - Wiring redone to original specs - Cleaning of all gauges including painting of needles - New soft top hardware.  Work completed in 2008
ALSO - BIG TEX 70 CAR HAULER
7,000 lb - 2006 Car hauler Model # 70CH-16.  Purchase price July 2006 - $3225.00 Cdn.  Asking price - $2400 US includes all tie downs and straps.
Asking price for both the car and the trailer (outfitted for the car) $39,500.00US
Tiger purchased without the trailer, asking $38,000US
Contact:  Bob Seifert, mbseifert@shaw.ca
Telephone:  1 250 629-3184 Pender Island, B.C.
One of the United Kingdom’s most enduring brands will proceed with plans to build the quintessentially British electric vehicle. Lucas,
the world leader in faulty electrical components, has determined after decades of deliberation to finally push ahead with plans for an electric vehicle wholly of its own design. 
The Lucas electric car, to be called the “Prince” in homage to the company’s founder Joseph Lucas.  Lucas died in 1902, taking with him to the grave his secrets of how to make working electrical parts. Since that time, the company has been awarded more wisecracks than any other.

Lucas has led in many important innovations since, counting the first intermittent windshield wipers, the first self-dimming headlights, and the first anti-theft starter interrupt devices among its several inventions. The company has also long extolled safe driving practices, as exemplified by its motto: “get home before dark.”  Lucas’s EV will be based on a design originally conceived in 1968.  The company had intended to build the EV in the 1970s but the plans were thought destroyed when the company’s then-chief engineer’s car caught fire. The blueprints were recently rediscovered in fine shape in a back room, after having been overlooked for decades due to poor lighting.

A couple of winter driving hints:
Narrower is better:
When it comes to winter tires does your vehicle or light truck use wide, low profile or flotation-sized tires?  If you’re going to drive through lots of snow this year you’ll want your winter tires and wheels in sizes that help put the laws of physics on your side.  Larger or wider tires meet more resistance because they have to “plow” a wider path through snow.  Narrower is better:
Options to consider
· Select a narrow winter tire for your vehicle
· Use the optional tire/wheel size from your vehicle’s base model
· Substitute a tire/wheel by using “minus sizing”
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Tire Air Pressure – The Effects of Time and Temperature
For each month that passes you lose 1 psi and for every 10 degree F. change in temperature you lose or gain 1 psi.
Tire inflation pressures change due to time and temperature.  Tires lose about 1 psi per month due to air escaping through the rubber as it stretches.  If you were to check your tires only every six months, it would not be uncommon to find them underinflated by as much as 6 psi.  Tire inflation pressures also fluctuate with changes in the outside air temperature.  This occurs at a rate of about 1 psi for every 10 degrees F. (plus or minus).  So the tires you set correctly with an 80 degree F. ambient temperature will be underinflated by 6 psi at 20 degrees F.
If you add the variations of time and temperature together, it is easy to understand why a tire’s inflation pressure should be checked frequently.  Improper inflation can cause tires to wear irregularly and can void the manufacturer’s warranty.  Spending about two minutes a week will help you get the optimum performance your tires can offer.
Thanks to: Bob Bennion
HOT BLOODED
What Is Too Hot?
185-195° F is fine. Going up a steep grade, the tempera​ture will climb, often approaching 210° F. Again, this is not a problem. It will come down once you start downhill. Engine coolant temperatures of 220° F and above are too hot because engine oil additives start to break down.
When Does It Overheat?
A car in good running order that overheats standing still but runs fine at speed doesn't have enough air flow. A car that doesn't overheat standing still but does at speed may have a radiator Core that is not adequate for the heat generated, or the coolant is moving too quickly through the core for maxi​mum heat transfer.
I    BRITISH MOTORING
RUTTERS GARAGE LTD.
For all your Motoring Requirements
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Your appointed agent for
SUNBEAM,   HUMBER,  TRIUMPH
HILLMAN,  STANDARD
any make of Car or Van supplied
Comprehensive stock of oil popular spares
GUARANTEED  SECOND-HAND  CARS Self-Drive Hire Cars
Taxi Service BRIDGNORTH
Telephone 3290
Thanks:  Bob Bennion
REGALIA
Hats, Hats, Hats… We got ‘em! $15.00 +2.50 for shipping, all have the "Pacific Tiger Club" Logo on the front, some have Tiger or Alpine on the side and some have no added logo on the side.  Make all forms of payment to "Pacific Tiger Club" and mail to Budd Bennion, 14720 30th Ave NE, Seattle WA 98155-7512.
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Save postage by picking up regalia at club meeting 

Fleece jackets $30 + postage $4
Polo shirts- Lady's = $20 + postage $3 
Men’s = $15 + postage $3
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Next Meeting: Dec 15th
Pacific Tiger Club
37624 Vista Key Drive NE
Hansville, WA 98340                   
�










